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MEMORANDUM 

Councilmember Vivian Moreno 

The City of San Diego is a world-class municipality, with a Streets Division that is committed to 
efficiency, effectiveness, and providing exceptional customer service. Our most historic neighborhoods 
were established over a hundred years ago, including communities within my district such as Stockton, 
Memorial, and Palm City, to name a few. 

In 1952, the City Council approved Resolution No. 107424, outlining the City's policy for maintaining 
"unimproved" streets and alleys. The resolution states that City forces are not permitted to work on 
unimproved roads unless dust conditions become "unbearable" to neighboring residents, or unless a 
minor improvement will result in a reduced maintenance cost to the City. Throughout the City, there 
are about 40 miles of unimproved roads, which potentially affects thousands of San Diego residents. 

In the 68 years that have passed since this resolution came into effect, San Diego's population has 
increased by over a million, and the City continues to maintain the streets in communities fortunate to 
already have had those roads built. However, unimproved roads, which never received the initial 
investment they should have decades ago, have been left behind. This creates an inequitable level of 
service to our residents. 

Council Policy 200-01 identifies the parties responsible for financing the maintenance and construction 
of various types of streets within the City. Absent from this policy is any mention of unimproved 
streets, as previously defined in Resolution No. 107424. However, Council Policy 200-01 indicates that 
communities which require "reconstruction of existing streets to bring them up to modem standards 
commonly justify a higher level of City financing because of special public benefit- such as reduced 
maintenance costs, reduction in traffic congestion or increased safety " 

The conditions of unimproved roads have worsened over time, and the rainy season brings added 
challenges to the properties adjacent to these streets. One paiiicular example is the area near the 
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